Public Hearing Notice

Wilmar Union School District
Board Meeting at 1:00 PM, on July 7, 2017

Assembly Bill 1200 and 2756 require local educational agencies to publicly disclose the provisions of
all collective bargaining agreements before entering into a written agreement.

In conformity with the above stated provisions, this Public Notice is provided this 23" day of June
2017, to wit,

The Wilmar Union School District has reached an agreement with the Wilmar Teachers Association,
the Classified bargaining unit and the Superintendent in the matter of compensation for the 2017-18.

The Board of Education will have a Board Meeting at 1:00 PM, on July 7, 2017 in the Wilmar
District/Wilson School Cluster Building one purpose of which is to approve this agreement. The
public will have an opportunity to comment on the proposed budget as part of the Regular Trustees
Board Meeting.

The proposed agreement for the Certificated Bargaining unit is:
1) A new salary schedule implemented over a two year period which amounts to a 1.89%
increase in 2017-18.
2) An increase in the medical benefits cap from$700 per month, per FTE to $730 per month.
3) Remove 14.7 in the certificated contract to remove district paid coverage for Vision
Service Plan.
4) Other contract language clean up as part of triannual contract review.

The proposed agreement for the Classified bargaining unit and the Superintendent is:
1) Salary increases of 1.89%.

2) An increase in the medical benefits cap from $700 per month per FTE to $730 per month.
3) Remove district paid coverage for Vision Service Plan.

The known increased cost to the school district for 2017-18 for these settlements is $35,067. This
includes all costs of increases for regular certificated and regular classified employees of the district.

This Public Announcement was posted on June 23, 2017.

At these locations:
Wilson School, 3775 Bodega Ave., Petaluma, CA
Wilson School website: http://www.wilsonschoolpetaluma.org/
Agius Market, 4701 Bodega Ave., Petaluma, CA

Detailed information regarding the proposed settlement is available at:
Location: Wilson Elementary School Office

Address: 3775 Bodega Avenue, Petaluma, CA 94952

Date: From June 23, 2017 to July 7., 2017

Time: From 9:00 am to 3:00 pm

Eric Hoppes, Superint



